RKK CONSTRUCTION, Inc.
Jeromy Hicks
City of Mercer Island Fire Marshall
9611 SE 36th St
Mercer Island, WA 98040
Building Permit NO:  2111-086
9026 SE 61st 

Dear Mr. Hicks,
This letter is a request for a Code Alternate for the residence located at 9026 SE 61st.  Because of the deficiencies listed below, the City of Mercer Island has requested that a code alternate be pursued.
The proposed scope of work includes demoing an existing home and building a new sprinklered 2 story home with attached 3 car garage. 
The following deficiencies were identified by the City of Mercer Island:
1. Roadway width less than 26' (19.83') 
2. Hydrant located more than 250' from access (305') 
3. Fire hydrant flow less than required (500 gpm hydrant 2- port)
 
The following measures are proposed for the scope of work to address the deficiencies above
1. Type X 1 hr rated gypsum wall board to be used on all ceilings and corridor walls.
2. NFPA 72 Household Fire Alarm System monitored by a UL listed monitoring company and installed per Mercer Island Standards
3. Install a 13-R residential fire sprinkler system
Thank you for your consideration of this request.  We believe that these proposed measures are equal to or better than the code requirement.  Please contact me 206-236-2920 if you have any questions or comments regarding any of the above items.
Sincerely,
Jason Koehler
President
RKK Construction, Inc.
